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Kia Ora Koutou 
 
We are into Week 7 of the term.  That means we have less than 3 weeks of school before we break up for 
the year. 
 
Swimming 
The pool is open and ready to be used.  This is for cool off - fun swimming not structured lessons.  The 
teachers will communicate the requirements for times when swimming gear is to be brought along.  There 
may also be the opportunity for lunchtime swims, but I'll announce that soon. With the weather warming up 
a pool is a great resource to have at a school.  Due to the costs involved the Ministry of Education donôt 
put them in new schools anymore so Gordonton is lucky to have such a useful resource at our disposal. 
 
Junior Athletics 
Again, the weather was relatively friendly to us and we managed to get our junior athletics completed last 
week.  Thank you to those who came along to support on the day. Here are a few pics from the action.   
Prize giving for Junior Athletics will be Wednesday at 2.30pm. 

Illnesses 
We have a had a number of children away with tummy bugs and Strep throat. If your child is showing 
symptoms of these, we ask that you keep them home to prevent the spreading of illnesses in the school. 
Please contact the office to let Dee know if your child isn't going to be at school.  
 
Reports 
In two weeks you will be receiving your child's report. This is a summative report that reflects progress and 
achievement across the academic year and, specifically, will add to the information you received in the 
mid-year report.  When the 'National Standards' measurements of achievement were removed at the 
beginning of the year, schools were faced with the task of establishing a reporting structure where we 
could meet our National Administration Guideline 
(NAGs) obligations of  "report (ing) to students and 
their parents on progress and achievement of 
individual students: in plain language, in writing, and 
at least twice a year." Many of you may well only 
have had children at school during the 9 years that 
National Standards was in effect and it is useful to 
revisit the language of the NZ Curriculum to give 
clarity. I have reproduced the achievement chart 
from the latest (2005) Curriculum document. 
 
This chart shows where a child should be achieving 
in the curriculum and at what year level.  It takes into 
account that every child achieves at a different rate 
with some broad benchmarks to show this.   
 
Where it can become confusing is in the even years 
of primary school. In Year 6, for example, a child  

Dear Parents/Caregivers and Children,  



could be achieving at the top of Level 2, the middle of Level 3 or the beginning of Level 4.  They could also 
be at a different level for different subjects. 
 
There should be no surprises in a report. If the teacher had concerns about learning, progress or achieve-
ment for your child you should have been made aware of this before now and an agreed strategy for     
addressing or accelerating their learning communicated with you. 
 
The end of year report will contain the expected level for your child and the current level of achievement.  
It will also contain a narrative within the comments section to show specific learning detail and social     
capabilities. 
 
It is my belief that in today's digital capability reporting twice a year is insufficient and the leadership team 
and Board of Trustees are exploring ways that we can provide parents in 2019 with rich, real-time          
information that provides a more relevant picture of your child's learning.  I will keep you posted on        
developments.  Any reporting will be in addition to scheduled and structured parent interviews and face to 
face learning conferences. 
 
Importantly the report will also specify level, class and teacher for 2019.  We will be carefully considering 
your child's learning and social needs in this decision and I am relying on anecdotal input from my     
teaching staff as well as achievement information to inform this decision.   
 
Disco 
Our school discos are on this Thursday. Juniors 1.30 - 2.30pm, Middles 5.00 - 6.30pm and  
Seniors 7.00 - 9.00.  The juniors need to have their forms and money back to school by tomorrow.  Drinks 
and snacks for sale at the middle and senior discos.  
 
Front foyer going digital 
We will soon be installing a large television screen in the front foyer.  This is a donated item and we will 
use it to communicate events and information as well as showcasing some of the many school events.  
This should be operational in a week. 
 
Charter consultation 
Yesterday I sent out a digital survey to all our community with a range of consultation questions to inform 
the writing of our school charter for 2019.  This will remain open until Friday 
30th November.  If you would like your views to be considered I welcome 
your responses, however, there is no compulsory reporting back.  I will be 
finalising the Charter with the BoT next week.  It will be published on the 
school website which is also in the process of being upgraded with some 
exciting new features. 
 
Yesterday at 2.30pm there was a serious car accident outside the school. 
The two cars involved were both badly damaged and luckily the two drivers 
who were the sole occupants of the vehicles escaped serious injury.  
 
2.30pm is the start of a very congested time outside school and I am      
relieved that no one else was involved. My gratitude to the many members 
of our community and staff who took control of the scene, comforted the 
drivers and managed the traffic while emergency services did their work.   I 
captured this shot of our own Marie Gardiner expertly handling traffic     
control like a seasoned professional. This crash has highlighted a problem 
with the speed signage outside the school and I am working with the Police 
to liaise with transport authorities to review and fix any 
issues.  
 
That's about it for this  
edition.   
Have a great week  
everyone. 
Keith and the Staff 



FRIDAYS  ASSEMBLY  CERTIFICATES   

Room 1 Michael Pene and James Johnston 

Room 2 Ashlee Sey 

Room 3 Angus Cheshire and Kayleerose Paki 

Room 4 Jaycob Latemore and Leticia Ramos-Barbosa 

Room 5 Carter Van Hellemond and Dylan de Vries 

Room 6 Pascale Maclennan and Keisha Te Moananui-Edwards 

Room 9 Trinity Hopa-Davita and Casey Foster 

Room 10 Thomas Macdonald and Abbey Murphy 

Room 11 Miss James and Liam Work 

Congratulations to all these children and keep up the good work.  Every Friday we have a 

sharing assembly, from 2.20pm, in the school hall.  We invite you, your extended family and 

friends, to join us for this assembly. 

 
WHATS COMING UP 
November 29 PTA Disco 

December 3-6 Rm 1 & 2 Camp 

 5 Junior Trip to Bullswool Farm 

 6-7 Room 6 & 8 Camp 

 11 Waihi Beach EdðRm 3 & 4 

 12 Waihi Beach EdðRm 1 & 2 

 13 Year 8 Dinner 

 14 Prize giving assembly 

 17 Last day of Term 4 for all Children 

Regards, 

Keith, Tania, Catherine, Sammy, Nicky, Katrina, Jaimee, Grant, Karen, Marie W, Trina, 
Angela, Rachael, Michelle C, Nicola, Sam, Dee, Michelle P, Fiona, Dynelle, Tracey,  Marie 
G, Rebecca, Amanda, Alex, Amy, Debbie, Peter, Kate, Mel and Blair. 
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NEW ZEALAND POLICE 
On Wednesday the 19

th
 of December we 

are holding an event at The Base, Ham-
ilton called óEveryday Heroesô where we 
collate a large number of agencies and 
services involved in keeping our commu-
nities safe, and bring them together for 
an interactive day for our youth and their 
families. 
 
We have the Police Eagle helicopter 
landing at 10am and Westpac Helicopter 
landing at 2pm and they will be open to viewing to the public. 
 
As part of the event we are also running a óDunk Tankô to fundraise for KidsCan.  The community 
will get an opportunity to dunk a cop/fireman/ambo/famous person for a gold coin donation. 
  
Come dressed up as your favourite everyday hero and you could win a spot prize of one of 80 Po-
lice teddy or Police dog soft toys. 
  
Each agency will have an interactive display where kids and their families can get their hands on to 
learn safe summer tips; keep safe on our roads, in our communities and in our homes. 
There will be loads of giveawayôs and things to do for all ages. 

 

More info on the event can be found here. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1701257933318583/ 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1701257933318583/



